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NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

Playing Field Committee 
10 March 2021 

 
PRESENT:  Councillors M. Abraham (Chairman), Holborn, Knight and Wood 
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk J. Haslope and D. Wyndham (Cricket Club) 
 
Minute No.  
PFC 20/ 
53. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE - Cllr Blogg submitted apologies. 

54. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY OR NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST – Declarations are noted 
at the appropriate minute. 
 

55. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 10 FEBRUARY 2021 – Resolved – that the minutes be 
accepted as an accurate record and were signed by the Chairman. 
 

56. PUBLIC FORUM - There was no public speaking 

57. PARK WARDEN’S REPORT - The Park Warden reported that there is damage to the fence between the 

play area and the skate park.  It was also noted that glass bottles were smashed in the skate park but all 

broken glass was removed. 
 

58. CLERK’S REPORT 

58.1. Monthly report - The Clerk reported that there the electric connection for the new CCTV cameras has 

been installed and cameras will be fitted shortly.  A single rat was found in the pavilion but there is no 

evidence of a widespread problem.  It was agreed that the water should be switched on again.  A 

request has been received for a football camp to be held on the playing fields during the Easter holidays 

and it was agreed that this was acceptable.  Finally the ERYC contractor working on the railway 

footpath is prepared to repair the footpath onto the playing field whilst he is in the area, if the stone is 

delivered to the site.  It was agreed that £150 would be spent on materials and labour for this repair. 

58.2. The financial position of the Playing Field Committee was noted.  No concerns were raised. 
 

59. OTHER MATTERS 

59.1. Entrance to Playing Fields – It was noted that the new chain and posts have been installed at the 

entrance to the Playing Field.  It was agreed that 2 standard No Parking signs would be purchased by 

the clerk and installed on the gate at a maximum cost of £75.  It was also agreed that the Ambulance 

Service would be given the code for the locks. 

59.2. Request to Use form – The form was updated for 2021/22 and it was agreed that it would be sent to 

all users, including the youth football managers, to help prevent conflicts with the youth football and 

cricket seasons running at the same time due to COVID. 

59.3. Zip Wire – A quotation from the manufacturer has been received.  It was agreed that a 

recommendation would be made to the Parish Council for £3716 + VAT should be spent on the 

repairs, however it would also be reviewed if this could be funded using the remainder of the 

Commuted Sum grant. 

59.4. ERMOS – It was noted that the ERMOS renewal application had been submitted to ERYC. 

59.5. Litter Bins – This item will be discussed at the next meeting 

 

The meeting closed at : 8.45pm 

Date of next meeting : 14 April 2021 


